Youth Council

January 12, 2011
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those Present: Heather Gleason, Kendra Grunig, Diane Halvorson, Andrew Miller, Harlan Miller, Glenn Morris, Kathi Rusch, Bonnie Stanton, Cody Stanton-Bridges, Sean Stanton-Wilcox, Karen Wagner, John Woodwick, Gloria Zachow and PICE Interns: Kelly Ann Ebner, Jessie Hass, Krista McNally, Kaia Paquin, and Jackie Zimski. 
I. Welcome and Introductions

Glenn Morris called the meeting to order and members introduced themselves.  

II. Approval of Minutes

Glenn Morris called for the approval of the September meeting minutes. Kathi Rusch reported that the reference to the Career Pathways guide should read Course to Career guide.   A motion to approve the minutes by unanimous consensus was made by Glenn Morris.
III. Partners In Career Exploration
Heather Gleason reported that the Partners In Career Exploration Program placed eight interns at nine local school districts including Central, Cleveland, LeCenter, LeSueur-Henderson, Montgomery-Lonsdale, Nicollet, River Bend ALC, St. Clair and St. Peter.  The interns were at the meeting to share their experiences at their schools.  The interns have provided career exploration and career counseling assistance through one-on-one advising and classroom presentations.  The interns shared that 50-75% of the students are planning to go to college for 2 and 4 year programs.  There was discussion about providing resources for students going directly into the workforce after high school.  Youth representatives discussed teachers as influencers as well as the reality that minimum wage was not a livable wage.  
IV.
Updates
PACER Project

Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed a flyer on the PACER project that provided paid internships for 7 youth from the MN Valley Education District in St. Peter to create three videos intended to educate youth with disabilities on the topics of self-advocacy, healthy hobbies and obtaining disability services in college.  The videos will be posed on PACER’s YouTube link at www.youtube.com/user/pacercenter in January 2011.
2010 WIA Youth Program Second Quarter Results

Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the Program Year 2010 WIA Youth Second Quarter Results.  MVAC has served 165 youth so far and the goal is to serve 192.  The preliminary performance measure results indicate that we are meeting all of the youth measures except retention, however, that data is yet to mature.  

IV. Marketing

Heather Gleason reported that marketing was a suggested agenda item for this meeting to demonstrate activities of the youth program and Youth Council.  Heather distributed information from a statewide Youth Council Resource Guide that is posted on the DEED website that is being updated.  There were suggestions to include the ISEEK pilot project and youth programs on Facebook.  

V. Other Business

Member Updates

Gloria Zachow reported that activity at Manpower is holding steady.  They have hired 16 people in the last two weeks. 
John Woodwick reported that Representative Tim Walz visited MVAC this morning to learn more about their programs and services.  He was invited to join the Youth Council today but his schedule did not allow for him to attend.  He sent his well wishes to the interns and youth representatives on the Youth Council.

The meeting adjourned.    

